Aspiration Respect Endeavour

Alderton Hill, Loughton, Essex IG10 3JA t: 020 8508 1173 e: office@rodingvalley.net www.rodingvalley.net



Headteacher: Mrs S Jenner Chief Executive Officer: Mr P Banks

28th February 2023

Dear Parents and Carers

I am writing this letter, with mixed emotions, to inform you that after 11 years at this wonderful school, and six years as its leader, I will be leaving Roding Valley High School at the end of this academic year as I have secured a promotion as an Executive Headteacher in a Multi Academy Trust closer to home.

It has been an absolute privilege to lead this great school and I feel very proud that following a journey of significant improvements, this school is now in such a positive place. My vision was to make Roding Valley High School the 'school of choice for the local community' and I feel satisfied that this is now the case. The local community deserved an 'outstanding' sixth form provision and needed to feel confident in the 7-year curriculum journey for their children.

Student outcomes are now consistently above national levels and student enrichment opportunities are vast. Investment in the school's facilities has enabled the students to have access to first-class facilities, including a dedicated sixth form building, new science laboratories, a further drama studio, musical instruments, upgraded toilets, and outside covered space. We are just about to open the new Forest Building which will provide a further 4 modern classrooms for the Humanities faculty.

Throughout my career, I have worked with some wonderful people, outstanding dedicated teachers, talented students, excellent support staff, committed governors and trustees, and a supportive parent/carer community; Roding Valley High School is full of them!

I also know, that I leave an incredibly strong and dedicated leadership team and a team of staff, who will welcome a new Headteacher and continue to drive the school forward from strength to strength with the continued support of our Governing Body and the CLP Trust. I have enjoyed every day of working at the school and will continue to do so, I remain totally committed to the school. I look forward to seeing you at the various events that will take place between now and the end of the academic year.

I would like to thank you for your continued support of this wonderful school.

Kind regards

Mrs S Jenner **Headteacher**



















